
April 8th Buzzards Meeting 

  
Called Meeting to Order @ 6:30 
 
Introduction of Officers and Guests: 
 
There were 15 Members and 3 Guests present. Guests were Doug Hoff, Sandy 
Duvall and Sharon Beba 
 
 
President – Steve Higgins  
Vice President – Jay Wellan  
Secretary – Mark Weeks 
Treasurer – Dart Sharp 
Safety Officer – Michael Conniff 
 
Minutes from Mar Motion to accept was made and seconded.  
 
Minutes were Approved  
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
 
President:   
 
Vice President:  
 
March Event Recap: Night Fly: Car Race Practice Event:  Both events went great! 
 
Hobby Expo will be held from the 11th through the 13th of April.  
 
April 19th -First scored car race 11 am Qualifying starts 12pm racing.  
 
April 26th - Club Charity Auction 
 
 
Secretary: We have 42 paid members,  
 
39 full members, 2 Family Members and 1 Student.   
Please welcome New Member Brad Cole to the Buzzards. 
 
 
Treasurer: All Bills are paid,  
 
 



Safety Officer:  No accidents to report.  Remember to use your callouts while on the 
field and or at a flight station. 
 
 
Field Manager:  Here are a few things that we need to get done or at lease 
scheduled.  Any questions please contact Mark 
 
Fertilize and overseed the field. Should happen early next week. 
 
Paint Flight station tables - still green or change to brown? 
 
Install awnings 
 
Replace flagging on the road 
 
Install Timing station and awning over car track.  
 
The new gate code is in place. All current members should have received an email 
with the latest code. If you didn’t, let Mark know now 
 

Newsletter Editor:  

If you have any pictures that you may have taken in the field, please send them to 
Ron Swift or Mark Weeks, and we will get them on the website or in the newsletter.  
 

Web:   

We need pictures from events or anything else for both the website and the 
Newsletter. Please send them to Mark or Ron, and they will share them. 
 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

 
Barnyard Buzzards History Committee:  Nothing new to report 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Ron and Sandy reported on the hobby ,  will be no on grounds parking. You must 
park in the main lot or the yellow lot.  Saturday there will be a $5.00 parking fee to 



park in the main lot.   There will be some access to deliver and retrieve purchases 
from the swap meet. 
NWMHE is April 11th through the 13th. Fridays are 12 to 6, Saturdays are 9 to 6, and 
Sundays are 9 to 4 p.m. We are still looking for volunteers to work the booth.  
 
The Model Z racers cancelled, so Len D. volunteered to assemble a crawler display. 
Sandy and Ron moved our booth so we could monitor it.  
 
Bring your crawler or small indoor plane/heli, and you can fly in the cage or play with 
your crawler while doing booth duty!  
 
Don Bailey brought up that in any of our events we should looking into a mini swap.  
 
 
Sharing:  Jim Stewart, shared his CA storage and usage tips.  He used pipettes to 
assist in getting CA to where you need it.  Keeping it in the fridge also helps it last 
longer   
 
Rich Cook, Rich 3d Printed a super nice Super Tucano from Plane-Print.  He said it 
took roughly 170 print hours but it was well worth it.  We all can’t wait to see it fly 
 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT:     7:08 

  
 


